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The Network’s Website is at www.seapn.org.uk and includes information on courses, good practice, specific socially excluded groups, as well as the newsletter archive.

For a general overview of work to tackle social exclusion, see the CILIP Community Services Group site at http://www.cilip.org.uk/groups/csg/si/index.html.


The Network AGM

I apologise for not having organised this yet – training courses have been taking priority so far this autumn. However, I will organise the AGM for a date in January, to be confirmed shortly.


Did you see …?

“Meeting in the middle”
In the latest issue of Museums Journal, there is an article
 by Jana Manuelpillai arguing that, for true social inclusion to take place, museums and galleries must diversify their workforce (and that ethnic minority communities need to diversify their career choices).

Literacy Today

The September issue of Literacy Today has a number of articles of interest, including:

· “The keys to inclusion”, an article about work at Peckham Park School, London, by Joyce Moore, in which she outlines some of the key reasons why schools may not be tackling exclusion, and focuses on what her school has achieved (p9)

· “’First Steps’ into the library”, in which Lucy Love (Enfield Libraries) and Hannah Richens (Barnet Libraries) outline the achievements of a project to train parents to help children with their reading (p11)

· “Peer assisted learning for inclusion”, in which Keith Topping looks at ways schools might tackle exclusion using peer-assisted learning (with good practice case studies) – and also gives a very clear outline of the complexities of inclusion in a school context (pp22-23)


Cultural Diversity Festival, October-December 2003

Details of the Cultural Diversity Festival and the exciting range of events, Region by Region, can be found on Resource’s Website at www.resource.gov.uk/action/learncc/cdf2003_index.asp. 


Congratulations!

Congratulations to Network members Portsmouth City Libraries for winning this year’s CSG “Libraries Change Lives Award”.  Their winning entry was for “Eye2eye” – The visually impaired IT Project”. Further information about this and the two shortlisted projects can be found in the latest edition of Community Librarian
.


Framework for the future

Resource have just published Framework for the future: Action Plan for 2003-06 (which is also available from their Website, www.resource.gov.uk.  Accompanying this is an Executive Summary  document, Framework for the future – turning vision into action for public libraries. 


“Storybook Dads” scheme

The “Storybook Dads” scheme has been running successfully at Dartmoor Prison. 

Unlike other story-reading programmes, this one involves dads in recording stories which are then edited digitally (with music and effects added as appropriate) to produce a final result which enhances the story, whatever the reader’s skills. Further information is available at www.hmprisonservice.gov.uk/life/dynpage.asp?Page=1110. 


Improving boys’ writing

Ofsted have just published a literature search
 on improving boys’ writing, which very usefully pulls together current thinking, practice and research. 


Poverty in Britain

The Joseph Rowntree Foundation has recently published their updated review
 of progress in tackling poverty, which covers the period from 1997 to date.


ICT and Black and minority ethnic groups

DfES has recently published a research report
, looking at the use of and attitudes towards ICT by people from Black and ethnic minorities in deprived areas.

The report concludes:

“In some key aspects South Asian and Black groups emerge as disadvantaged – particularly South Asian women. The Mixed parentage group is relatively advantaged though this may reflect its younger age profile. People across all ethnic groups are aware of the importance and role of ICT training, but language and computer literacy represented barriers to this to some extent.”

Amongst its recommendations are:

“There is evidence to suggest that there is scope for further development of combined basic skills and/or language (ESOL) and computer literacy training to meet the needs of BME groups in deprived communities.

In order to promote training in, and use of, ICT it is important to build on those aspects that people value – including ability to help children with their studies, improving employment prospects and social interaction at publicly provided ICT facilities.

In order to meet a diversity of client preferences/requirements, there is scope for promoting networking amongst local providers, to co-ordinate provision and promote each other’s services.”

Lesbian and gay history materials online

The National Archives [TNA] has produced a leaflet, written by Matt Houlbrook from Liverpool University, Gay and lesbian history at The National Archives: an introduction which is available on the TNA Website
. 


In addition, some of their key documents for lesbian and gay history have been digitised and can be seen at www.documentsonline.pro.gov.uk. These include the Radclyffe Hall obscenity trial, the Wolfenden Report and more
.



EYLN

The Early Years Library Network has just launched its Website at www.eyln.org.uk. 

The EYLN has been funded by a partnership between CILIP and the Esmee Fairbairn Foundation, and it aims to:

· Create new partnerships between libraries and other sectors to enrich the quality of libraries' early years work. 

· Provide a national self-help facility for early years library staff across the UK. 

· Provide training opportunities to facilitate the professional development of early years library staff. 

· Provide a forum to facilitate national debate on the development of the early years library service. 

· Provide a national framework to share best practice. 

· Advocate the vital role of regular library use on the development of pre and early literacy skills.


Sure Start

Sure Start guidance 2004-2006 is now available at www.surestart.gov.uk/publications/guidance.

In Section 3 “Ensuring Quality, Access and Inclusion”, there is a paragraph on using libraries
:

“A positive home learning environment, where parents read to children from their earliest months is highly supportive of children’s learning and development. Local libraries can do much to support this. Local authorities should therefore work to increase the use of libraries by families with young children in line with the Sure Start target. Many Sure Start local programmes have developed innovative strategies and approaches to support local libraries. This work should continue in order to make libraries more accessible, welcoming and responsive to local community needs. Consultation with local communities should form part of the development plans. We will provide further guidance on the target and disseminate good practice in 2004.”
It’s good to see the role that public libraries play acknowledged in this way.


Services for disabled children

Based on a survey of children and their parents/carers, this report
 records – much of it in the children’s and parents’ own words – just what a struggle it is for many disabled children to gain access to services. It draws up a list of principles which inclusive services should adopt, plus recommendations.


The Reading Agency Reader Development Resources for 2004
 

Ruth Harrison of TRA has sent me the following information:

Resources for adults with a basic skills need: First Choice: up-dated and revised for 2004 through feedback from librarians and basic skills providers, First Choice is the reading promotion for your work with adults with low level reading ability. First Choice includes banners, posters, shelf pointers, stickers, reader response cards, generic postcards and new for 2004 reading diaries and advocacy leaflets. There is a new book collection supported by an annotated booklist.

Resources for socially excluded young people: An important new resource is txt, a reading promotion which has been developed through hard won experience in pilot YouthBOOX projects. These have explored how to make reading accessible, relevant and fun for socially excluded young people with low literacy levels, and the resulting materials have been carefully put together with young people’s input. They include appealing, collectable postcards and wallets to be used in outreach work, and powerful display materials, all backed up by painstakingly compiled booklists.     
Resources for young people 13 - 16: BOOX 9: BOOX continues to be a phenomenally successful reading promotion for young people (13-16). Inclusive as well as inspiring, BOOX gets young people talking about reading. For 2004 activity sheets based on BOOX 9 features will be available for all BOOX purchasers. BOOX 9 includes a 12 page full-colour magazine, posters, stickers and reader response cards. The BOOX website – www.boox.org.uk - has just been revamped and features author interviews, reviews, quizzes and a book database.
All of our promotions are supported by dedicated book collections available from Books for Students: 01926 436436 or info@bfs.co.uk.
To see our full range of resources and to download our order form go to: www.readingagency.org.uk Our order deadline is: Friday 27 February 2004

Opening up access 

Reveal (www.revealweb.org.uk) the national database of material in accessible formats was launched at the Public Library Authorities Conference on September 16th. Reveal is jointly managed and supported by the Royal National Institute of the Blind and the National Library of the Blind. At present it includes more than 100,000 titles but this is growing every day as more records are added. 

Until now visually impaired people have had to check a variety of catalogues to see if a book was available in an alternative format. This has been very frustrating because fewer than 5% of books published in the UK each year are ever made available in Braille, Moon, audio or large print. There are well over 100,000 books published each year so this means that less than 5,000 are transcribed into alternative formats. 

“I’ve always liked reading. I can’t see the television, I can’t see people, I can’t see print – but I love my books”

A National Library for the Blind reader

 Reveal provides independent access, for visually impaired people and their intermediaries and allows searches by title, author, subject, ISBN and format. It has an accessible web interface and is Z39.50 compatible.  So link your catalogues to it and make it easier for visually impaired people to choose and find a book to read.

Reveal was developed with funding from Resource, British Library, Lloyds/TSB and the Ellerman Foundation. It will be largely funded for the next 3 years by Resource.

If you have any queries please contact manager@revealweb.org.uk
Pat Beech

on behalf of the Reveal Joint Management Group


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent, and all items are written by him, unless otherwise stated. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

Tel/fax: 0845 128 4897


E-mail: john@nadder.org.uk 
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